2015 Coffin Award Citation

It is with great pleasure that I announce the winner of the David D. and Rosemary H. Coffin Fellowship for Travel in Classical Lands.  From a strong field of applicants, Ms. Andrea MacIsaac of Dorchester, Massachusetts emerged as an innovative, engaging, and inspiring teacher of the languages and material cultures of classical antiquity.  Her funded project, the Vergilian Society’s summer tour of antiquities from Tuscany to Campania, promises rich rewards to her classroom teaching.
A graduate of the Boston Latin Academy, Ms. MacIsaac has returned to her alma mater to become a respected and beloved teacher. Ms. MacIsaac earned her B.A. in Classics and German at Boston College, her M.Ed. in education and Latin at Boston University, and is continuing graduate study in Latin at Tufts. She has taught Latin in grades 7-12 at Boston Latin since 2001.

One former student recounted how Ms. MacIsaac’s “aut viam inveniam aut faciam” way of teaching Latin drew him as a ninth-grader into love of what was for him a third language by. As an immigrant and native speaker of Portuguese, this student recalls that “Andrea filled my days with not only a language, but with the idea that learning something so different could open my paths to a better future - the sole reason for my coming to America.” A colleague lauds Ms. MacIsaac’s strategy of steeping students in the culture as well as the language of the Romans, noting that “she routinely plans and leads two field trips a year for her entire group of 150 students.” On one trip, they visited the “A Day in Pompeii” exhibit when it came to Boston from the Soprintendenza Speciale per i Beni Archeologici di Napoli e Pompei. Since Ms. MacIsaac teaches Cicero, Pliny the Younger and Ovid, and next year will add Vergil, her summer program will enrich her curriculum by acquainting her with many places that figure prominently in it. 
Ms. MacIsaac involves herself enthusiastically in the wider Boston Latin Academy community and in professional networks outside the school. Her department head testifies to her record of sharing what she learns about Latin and teaching with colleagues, both at Boston Latin and in the wider Boston area.  Beyond teaching, Ms. MacIsaac has held leadership roles in school accreditation, professional development, and teacher training, and she advises BLA’s yearbook.  A colleague looks forward to Ms. MacIsaac’s return from her exploration of antiquities from Tuscany to Campania, for “I know she will develop and share with our whole department … many wonderful lessons and activities.”
I would like to thank my colleagues on the committee, Jason Nethercut and Richard Fernando Buxton, for their deliberation, and Adam Blistein for his help with the process.
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